  Chapter Development Report for December  2013
 Members on the Risers:  Average 30        
 Guests:  15 (including Holiday invitees)  
 New Members for Month: 1 (Brent Welch)
[bookmark: _GoBack] Total new members for the year: 6
 
Possible new members:   As of this writing we still have a two  good candidates for audition.  All are members of either last year’s clinic or the clinic which ended this month, or both.   This may be another reason for keeping the clinic alive.  As of the last Board meeting, we have set the date to start the next clinic for May 13 or 20.  I will be ready to bring Andy our new VP of  CD up to speed on the clinic just after the first of the year.  Andy  is in possession of the Chapter Development materials.
 
Go Andy!
 
John Hinkle, Chapter Development
 
